
From: WILLIAM slendorn
To: Shawn Nickel; Trevor Chadwick; Kevin Nielsen; Jennifer Salmonsen; Kevan Wheelock; dhershey@staridaho
Cc: WILLIAM slendorn; pam
Subject: WillowBrook Development
Date: Friday, February 18, 2022 9:16:37 AM

Mr. Nickel

Attached is the conceptual map of WillowBrook, I live at 5089 N GOLDEN VIEW CT in a quiet 8 home culdesac on the eastern side of Hillsdale Subdivision. I purchased this home specifically for my Grandchildren to be able to play safely without dangerous traffic. I’ve lived in Star for 24 years, realize growth is
inevitable.

The Subdivision east of me has over 120 homes proposed which will have over 300 vehicles traveling in and out of the proposed entrance/exit onto my street Golden View Ct. People will use this road when going down into Star vs. Hwy16.

My neighbors and I very concerned about the safety/danger Golden View Ct handling this much traffic and affecting our QUALITY OF LIFE. I highlighted where I live with a red dot, also added a possible solution road in red where the two subs can have a road connecting. 

I ask that yourself and City Council PLEASE PLEASE do your due diligence be REASONABLE AND PRUDENT to abandon this entrance/exit road concept and relocate.

Bill Slendorn
5089 N GOLDEN VIEW CT
STAR IDAHO
83669
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